
LAW ENFORCEMENT MEETING APPROVED    

11 OCTOBER 2016 

 The Waupaca County Law Enforcement Committee was called to order at 9:18 a.m. by 

Chairman Jonely after a tour of the facility at the Manawa Annex.  Members present: 

Supervisors Craig, Handrich, Wilfuer, Poehlman and Board Chair Koeppen.  Others present:  

Sheriff Brad Hardel, Captain Conat, Captain Rasmussen, Captain Wogsland and Lt. Russell.  

Present from the public was Dimitri Martin. 

Chairman Jonely gave the opening meeting statement that this meeting and all other 

meetings of this Committee are open to the public. Proper notice has been posted and given to 

the press in accordance with Wisconsin Statutes so that the citizenry may be aware of the time, 

place and agenda of this meeting. 

 Motion by Supervisor Poehlman, seconded by Supervisor Koeppen to approve the 

minutes of the September 13, 2016 meeting of the Law Enforcement Committee.  Motion 

carried without a negative vote. 

 Motion by Supervisor Craig, seconded by Supervisor Handrich to approve the agenda. 

Motion carried without a negative vote. 

 Motion by Supervisor Craig, seconded by Supervisor Koeppen to approve the September 

bills as presented.  Motion carried without a negative vote.   

 Sheriff Hardel reported for the Communication Center that interviews went well.  Five 

names were added to the eligibility list, with background checks currently being done on three.  

The Moducom upgrade continues. 

Captain Wogsland reported for the Jail that there are four open corrections positions, 

with preliminary offers to two individuals.  Fitting for the stab vests will be held shortly with 12-

15 officers interested.  The camera upgrade will begin in two weeks.   

 Captain Conat reported for the Detective Division that the newest detective, Tim Myers, 

is working out very well.  Also, there is an inmate in Illinois that has DNA which matches one of 

our open cases.     

 Captain Rasmussen reported on the Patrol Division statistics.   Supervisor Wilfuer 

moved, seconded by Supervisor Handrich to approve the report. Motion carried without a 

negative vote.  The patrol report was placed on file. 

 Sheriff’s Office report was presented by Sheriff Hardel.  Motion to approve the report by 

Supervisor Poehlman, seconded by Supervisor Wilfuer.  Motion carried without a negative vote.  

The Sheriff’s Office report was placed on file. 



 The Sheriff’s Report was given by Sheriff Hardel.  He reported that September was a 

busy month preparing the 2017 budget.  Supervisor Craig asked about the two Patrol Sergeants 

positions which are being requested in next year’s budget.  Supervisor Craig asked if a “Vision” 

for the Sheriff’s Office could be presented, so that the citizens know what is needed at the 

Sheriff’s Office. 

 Supervisor Handrich moved, second by Supervisor Wilfuer to adjourn at 10:17 a.m.  

Motion carried. 

   

Vickie Thoe, Secretary 


